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Editorial

This year has not been the best of years for our members. It seems as
though we have had a higher than usual number of people who have not been
able to meet with us (both on Sundays and mid-week meetings) and it seems the
trend is likely to continue. This is for all sorts of valid reasons—illness, family
arrangements, mobility issues, bad weather, the death if a member or a loved
one—ryou name it and our members seem to have been affected by it.

You only have to look round the congregation at any church on a Sunday
morning to see large gaps appearing where regular attenders used to sit.
Attendance at Sunday evening services can often be only in single figures.
Whereas, in the past, members would make every effort to get to church, so
often these days it seems that the church is the place to go when you have
nothing else to do on a Sunday.

So what can we do? To keep our premises in good condition (and the
existence of our church) needs investment—investment of money, certainly, but
we also need investment of time and talents. To ensure meetings are fulfilling a
social need as well as a spiritual one we need people to come along to meet
together, talk together, even drink tea together and, yes, pray together.

What can we do at Rochford to stop this apparent slide in members (and
others) getting involved? Is there anything we can try that we haven’t tried yet?
Pilgrims Way is one way of getting ideas put forward, but Mike is always willing
to feed other ideas in at any time. What can yox suggest?

If you have an outlet (if only
some of your friends) please
feel free to take as many copies
this newsletter as you wish.
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From our Minister

This month could be called the month of love because St Valentine’s day
is celebrated halfway through on the 14th (just in case you have forgotten). It
is difficult to pin down exactly who St Valentine was - there may have been
more than one - but there are two stories that I think are worth retelling here.

One is about a Roman priest who was arrested after being caught marry-
ing Christian couples and helping other Christians who were being persecuted
by the Emperor Claudius. He was executed for doing that. The other tells of
Valentinus who was the bishop of Terni in central Italy. While under arrest
he insisted in discussing the faith with his judge Asterius who decided to put
him to the test by asking him to cure his blind adopted daughter. Valentinus
laid his hands on her eyes and her sight was restored. The judge and his fami-
ly became Christians and were baptised and Valentinus was released. Unfor-
tunately he was later arrested again and sent to the Emperor Claudius whom
he tried to convert. Claudius would have nothing to do with this and had him
executed outside the Flaminian Gate on 14 February 269. On the eve of his
execution it is said that he wrote to the daughter of his former jailer and
signed the letter “from your Valentine”.

So we can see how some of the traditions surrounding St Valentines day
may have begun.

More importantly, this is month when Lent begins on Ash Wednesday -
13th Feb. During Lent we ate encouraged to think about what Jesus went
through as he journeyed towards his death on the cross. In the eartly church it
was a time when new Christians were prepared for their baptism which tradi-
tionally took place on Easter Day. So, for them, it was a time when they
learnt more about what the faith really meant and how they might respond to
1t.

Lent is also a time when we remember the 40 days that Jesus spent in the
wilderness in preparation for his ministry after being baptised by John. We
might recall how he was tempted by the devil but was able to resist all his
offers and did not succumb. Jesus is the only human being who has ever re-
sisted the devil and has never fallen into temptation. This is because he
walked closely with God his Father and was filled with God’s Holy Spirit.

Sometimes we try and emulate Jesus - who went without food for those
40 days - by giving up something ourselves during Lent. This is meant to help
us concentrate on the sacrifice that Jesus made for us. He was the perfect
human being, without sin, yet he willingly allowed himself to be betrayed by
one of his disciples to the religious authorities. They were intent on killing
him and Jesus refused to say anything in his defence when false witnesses



were called to testify against him. He even refused to condemn those who
beat him, whipped him and nailed him to the cross.

As he hung there dying he forgave his persecutors, promised eternal life to
a criminal who acknowledged him as lord and took all our sins upon his own
shoulders so that he died alone separated from God. It was by doing that that
Jesus was able to break the power of death that the devil holds over everyone.

That is true love and it needs to be recognised not just this month but for
every month and for always.

God bless

Dear Friends

Here is some information about forthcoming MWiB (Network) events.

Firstly, on Thursday 21st February we will be holding a Quiet Day at New
Road Methodist Church. This is to be led by Rev Elizabeth Kirova, and we
very much hope that ladies and gentlemen of the circuit will support this

event. Coffee will be available from 10.30 am, irior to commencing at 11 am.

Linda King
Circuit MWIB Secretary



